
MOULTONBOROUGH CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES OF 

6/6/2011 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Marie Samaha, Chairman; Bob Patenaude, Sec., Board members: Herb 

Farnham, and Peter Jensen (seated as regular member).  Members absent:  Bill Gassman.  Alt. 

absent Paul Stinson.  Others present: Judy Ryseron 

 

Minutes of the previous meeting were read, and were approved by unanimous vote, with the 

notation that Marie was absent for the 5/2/2011 session. 

 

PERMITS AND APPLICATIONS:  A copy of last month’s Permit review was not available; 

however Marie and Bob talked about a specific situation where a Mr. Chiango applied for a 

permit to build a beach, and the problems he has encountered with the DES. 

The board viewed plans for a conditional use permit by the Bald Peak Colony Club to install a 

new effluent disposal system, and  viewed plans for Jonathon’s Landing to construct decking on 

3 buildings.  (No comments made until site reviews are made). 

 

MILFOIL UPDATE:  Peter talked about, a BOS recommendation of establishing terms for 

committee members.  Terms were randomly established by the Con Com board members as 

follows:  Peter Jensen, 1 year, Paul Daisy, 1 year, Nancy Wright, 1 year, Karen Nelson, 2 years, 

Paul  Ardito, 2 years, Jim Leiterman, 3 years, Ginny Gassman, 3 years. 

Peter also mentioned that the Committee needs additional help for all the aspects of disposing of 

the collected milfoil.  (Possibly 3 alternates).  Marie made a motion to appoint 3 alternates, and 

establish the Committee to have up to 9 members and 3 alternates.  Seconded by Bob.  

Unanimously approved. 

 

MITIGATION PROJECT:  No update available.  (Paul absent). 

 

MASTER PLAN IMPLEMENTATION UPDATE:  Bob talked about highlights of last MPIC 

meeting, and the discussion about monitoring the shoreline for chemicals.  Due to the vast  area 

of shoreline it was determined that the Con. Com will continue its efforts of Satellite monitoring 

of phosphates and random water testing.  A program of educating the public of the pollution  

ramifications involved in using lawn chemicals was discussed, and will be implemented in the 

near future. 

Marie mentioned her discussion with the NHCCA on how to go about recognizing property 

owners for preserving “open spaces”.  Marie will write up some guidelines to be discussed at a 

future meeting. 

 

MONITORING CONSERVATION COMMISSION LANDS:  Members reviewed forms that 

Marie had made up.  Upon discussion it was decided by the commission that the check list draft 

needed additional items that may be listed on the property deed.  Marie will look into the deeds. 

  

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:15 PM.  Next meeting is 7/5/2011 

Respectfully submitted: 

Bob Patenaude, Secretary 


